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January 28, 2025

Baldwin County Commission

322 Courthouse Square

Bay Minette, AL 36507

Dear Chairman McKenzie,

Writing as the Chairman of the Baldwin County Legislative Delegation, it is the unanimous 

intention of the Baldwin County Legislative Delegation to request that the following 

actions be approved by the Baldwin County Commission:

1. Authorizing the extension of the current contract for Monica English as Legislative Clerk

ending February 28, 2025 for two years to February 28, 2027 and increasing the

compensation to $39,000 annually per statutory requirement 36-27-8.2 in the Code of

Alabama.

2. Authorizing the extension of the current contract for Violetta Smith as Legislative Clerk

ending February 28, 2025 for two years to February 28, 2027 and increasing the

compensation to $39,000 annually per statutory requirement 36-27-8.2 in the Code of

Alabama.

These contract extension agreements for these key members of our staff will continue to 

be a great help to our Legislative Delegation members as we enter the Legislative Session in 2025 

and will further bolster our continued efforts to offer unparalleled constituent service to the 

citizens of Baldwin County. As both of these employees are former county commission 

employees as well, we thank the Commission for letting us continue to employ two women who 

are the epitome of true public servants that do an excellent job helping the people of Baldwin 

County.

We would appreciate your approval of these matters and remain thankful for the special 

relationship that exists between the Delegation and the Commission.

Matt Simpson,

Baldwin County Legislative Delegation Chairman

Representative District 96 




